       PRISON ENTERPRISES BOARD

MEETING

JANUARY 18, 2011
1.
Chairman Charles Chatelain called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM at Prison Enterprises (PE) Headquarters, Baton Rouge, Louisiana.

2.
Attendance

2.1 Members Present

Charles Chatelain, Chairman

Gerry Lane, Vice-Chairman

Joseph Ardoin

Frank Strickland

Paul Spalitta

2.2 Prison Enterprises Staff Present



Michael J. Moore



Todd Labatut



Misty Stagg



Morgan LeBlanc



Tim Travis



Kristie Sigrest



Robert Honeycutt



Danny Hoover

Diane Breaux

3. Chairman Charles Chatelain asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the December 21st meeting of the Prison Enterprises Board.  Mr. Gerry Lane made a motion that the minutes be approved as written. Mr. Frank Strickland seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  
4. Mr. Chatelain then stated that it is time to elect a new Chairman and Vice-Chairman for the coming year.  He opened the floor for nominations.  He then nominated Mr. Gerry Lane for Chairman and Mr. Strickland seconded the nomination.  As there were no more nominations, Mr. Chatelain closed the nomination, and Mr. Gerry Lane was declared Chairman.  Mr. Chatelain then opened the floor for nominations for Vice-Chairman. Mr. Lane nominated Mr. Chatelain for Vice-Chairman and Mr. Ardoin seconded that nomination.  Mr. Chatelain was declared Vice-Chairman.  Mr. Lane thanked Mr. Chatelain and then turned the meeting over to Director Moore.
5. Director Moore began by congratulating Mr. Lane and Mr. Chatelain and thanking them for their service on the Board.  

6. Continuing Director Moore stated that he received official notice that the CASI PIE Program at Winn Correctional Center will be closing effective January 31, 2011.  He also stated that the PE Garment Factory at Winn will not be affected.  
7. Continuing, Director Moore mentioned upcoming conferences:  ACA Conference 1/29-2/1, Police Jury Conference 2/17-2/18, and North American Association of Wardens and Superintendents (NAAWS) 4/16-4/20.
8. Continuing Director Moore stated that Accounting is in the process of filling the Accountant 2 position.   Also, Ms. Jaci Stevens was promoted into an Administrative Specialist A position at the PE Support Office at LSP, and Jacob Dees was placed in an Administrative Coordinator 4 position at PE HDQ. 
9. Continuing, Director Moore stated that he received a letter from the U.S. Attorney’s Office stating that PE could pick up the records that were previously provided regarding subpoenas issued in 2007 related to an investigation.  If PE chooses not to pick up the records, they will be destroyed.  The records will be picked up and maintained at the PE HDQ office.
10. Continuing, Director Moore stated that state budget issues are ongoing.  DOC is considering the feasibility of selling the two privately run prisons.  He also stated that the Office of State Lands is preparing to possibly sell the Point Claire land at Hunt Correctional some time in the future.  
11. Continuing, Director Moore informed the Board that during the 2009 Legislative Session, Gov. Jindal signed Act 12, which provides additional accountability and transparency for Louisiana’s regulatory boards and commissions.  The Act directs the Commissioner of Administration to “establish and maintain a website to post the information designated” by the Act.  As a result, the Division of Administration created the Boards and Commissions database. PE will be updating the database with the appropriate information for this Board. He then asked Deputy Director Labatut for his comments.
12. Mr. Labatut then gave an update on the contract cancellation of the Tilapia Plant. He stated that Dr. Chumley is making an effort to move equipment out of the tilapia facility at LSP.

13. Continuing, Mr. Labatut stated that pecan sales totaled $6,114.55 with 5,317 lbs. selling for $1.15/lb.  

14. Continuing, Mr. Labatut stated that PE was able to purchase a 12 passenger van for the janitorial work crews, and approval is pending to purchase additional replacement trucks.  Director Moore then asked Mrs. Morgan Leblanc for her comments.

15. Mrs. Leblanc stated that the corn seed and fertilizer bids are out.  She also stated that December 2010 job orders exceeded December 2009 job orders by $226,000.  Mid January job orders are down $100,000 as compared to last year.  Overall job orders are up $1 million as compared to last year.
16. Continuing, Mrs. LeBlanc stated that she was informed by the Louisiana Property Assistance Agency that they will be conducting a fleet audit of all PE facilities throughout the state.  The audit will include a review of vehicle logs as well as vehicle inspections.

17. Continuing, Mrs. Leblanc stated that she will be attending the Office of Risk Management Conference tomorrow (1/19) along with Property Manager Emily Arnett.  Director Moore then asked Mrs. Kristie Sigrest for her comments.

18. Mrs. Sigrest began by stating that the November statements are not finalized.  November YTD sales totaled $10.6 million as compared to last year’s $10.3 million.  Industries YTD sales for November totaled $3.7 million as compared to last year’s $3.9 million, Agriculture totaled $1.51 million as compared to last year’s $1.49 million, Retail totaled $5.5 million as compared to last year’s $4.9 million. Year to date net income is a loss of $625,000 as compared to last year’s loss of $307,000 which is up $318,000. The net income for Industries is $68,000 as compared to last year’s $266,000 which is down $199,000, Agriculture is a loss of $436,000 as compared to last year’s $280,000 which is down $157,000, and Retail is a net income of $187,000 as compared to last year’s $158,000 which is up $28,000.  December YTD sales totaled $12.6 million as compared to last year’s $12.4 million.  Industries YTD sales for December totaled $4.4 million as compared to last year’s $4.7 million, Agriculture totaled $1.69 million as compared to last year’s $1.72 million, and Retail totaled $6.5 million as compared to last year’s $5.9 million.


19. Continuing, Mrs. Sigrest stated that DOC HDQ Office of Information Services (OIS) staff went to Hunt and LCIW with PE’s accounting staff to determine hardware needs for the RF Smart Inventory Software installation.  Director Moore then asked Mr. Tim Travis for his comments.
20. Mr. Travis began by reporting a significant job order from LSP for printing and cleaning supplies totaling $17,000, and State Police purchased 200 bales of pine straw totaling $800.    He stated that PE can sell as much pine straw as can be baled.  Caddo Parish Reentry Facility is in the process of submitting a purchase order for classroom and office furniture totaling $66,400, and Southeastern Louisiana University approved an order for 543 Sterling sled based chairs totaling $89,000.  He also stated that he is working with Plaquemines Parish Sheriff’s Temporary Housing for bunk beds and tables totaling approximately $20,000.  Mr. Travis also stated that he and Mr. Honeycutt are working with the Ernest Morial Convention Center concerning custom fencing. Director Moore then asked Mr. Robert Honeycutt for his comments.
21. Mr. Honeycutt began by stating that PE was asked to design a special suicide smock.  The smock will be fire resistant and waterproof.  A sample was completed.  He also stated that he is working with the Lt. Governor’s Office concerning wall panels.  
22. Continuing, Mr. Honeycutt presented a sample desk that meets jail requirements for unencumbered space and can also be used as a handicap desk.  The desk folds up against the wall when not in use.  Mr. Gerry Lane commended Mr. Honeycutt for his good work.  Director Moore then asked Mr. Danny Hoover for his comments.

23. Mr. Hoover began by stating that farm conditions are good.  Some corn has been booked at $6.01/bushel, some soybeans at $13.15/bushel, and some wheat at $8.24/bushel.  Two loads of steers (775 head) were sold on Superior Video for $120.00 cwt.  He also stated that a few calves are now on the ground. 

24. Continuing, Mr. Hoover mentioned a tentative date of October 15, 2011 for the next horse sale. 
25. Chairman Jerry Lane then stated that it was time to decide the date and time of the next meeting of the Prison Enterprises Board. Mr. Joseph Ardoin made a motion that the next meeting will be at PE HQ Tuesday February 15, 2011 at 10 AM. The motion was seconded by Mr. Chatelain. The meeting was adjourned.
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